
 BROMESWELL PARISH COUNCIL
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES (17/01)
Monday 30 January 2017 
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm
1.
Attendance & Apologies
Parish councillors attending:   Richard Cranmer (RCr)(Chair), Roger Stewart (RS) (Treasurer), Tim Johnson (TJ), Verity Brown (VB), Ian Abbott (IA), Tim Scott-Douglas (TSD), Rory Burrow (RB)
Clerk:
                                      Rob Cutts (RCu), 
Guests:
   Andrew Reid (AR) (Suffolk County Councillor), Jim Bidwell (JB) (SCDC Councillor)                         
Apologies: 
None 

Parishioners:                              Mrs S Brown, Ms P Stannard.
Prior to the meeting commencing the councillors joined with the Chairman in sending their condolences to Mrs Sylvia Hall and her family following the death of her husband, Tony. Tony was known to almost everyone in the village and would be greatly missed by all. 

2.
Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
3.
Approval of minutes of meeting dated 28 November 2016
These minutes were approved by the council and signed by the Chairman.
4.
Matters Arising from minutes of meeting dated 28 November  2016
Dog waste bin – The Clerk advised that he was awaiting a price from SCDC for providing this additional bin at the junction of the A1152 and Church Lane.
5.
Report from Suffolk County Council – Andrew Reid

A written report would be circulated by the Clerk. Cllr Reid particularly drew the council’s attention to the continued improvement in GCSE results which now place the council 55th of 151 councils nationally. The recent report of the Suffolk Director of Public Health emphasises the need to improve mental health care in the county. Ipswich has been named as an Opportunity Area for additional funding for educational improvement. Cllr Read sought the council’s support in trying to hold EDF to account for lack of engagement in Sizewell C consultation. The PC agreed to do so as it had concerns about lack of progress regarding transport and the environment issues previously raised. Cllr Reid advised that it was the Environment Agency rather than Suffolk Council who had instigated and funded the ecnt road works at Wilford Bridge. Questions about costs should be directed to them.
6.
Report from Suffolk Coastal District Council – Jim Bidwell

Cllr Bidwell gave a verbal report. The merger with Waveney DC to form the largest District Council in England has been unanimously approved. It will take formal effect at the next elections in 2019 although continued co-operation and sharing of services will continue until then. Saving will be c£1.3m. The SCDC Local Plan will continue to apply until it expires in 2027.Melton has a further planning application for 138 new homes and a care home on land on the Yarmouth Road opposite the Phyllis Memorial. Each councillor has £6500 to support projects in 2017-18. There is another scheme to support larger works and projects.
7.
Parish Plan & Village Matters
Vineyard Site -  There has been no further contact either from c-Zero Homes or the landowners regarding development on this site.
Parish Plan -  IA advised he was still working on the draft Parish Plan and hoped to have it ready for the March 2017 meeting.
Emergency Plan – TJ advised that he has been in contact with Keith-Fawkner-Simpson to arrange a meeting to discuss next steps. 
Dog Waste Bin – see matters arising above.
Footpaths – The position regarding the restricted access to the network of paths on the open access area behind the church is unchanged. The Clerk will again follow up this issue with Suffolk County Council..
Village Hall  –  It is understood that the VHC were making arrangements for the metal fence to the north of the village hall to which the PC had agreed a contribution to be erected. There was no further news on septic tank problems. A sum of c£600 was being spent on improving the boules pitch area.

The VHC have provided authority for the chair (Mr Tim Gooding) to discuss terms of a new lease with the PC so that the existing lease (expiry June 2021) can be surrendered and a new long lease be agreed with the PC. The PC have previously agreed in principle to this surrender and the creation of a new lease of up to 50 years. The new lease would also include the land to the rear (west) of the hall. The proposal would be to make the VHC responsible for all future maintenance to include fences. It was however expected that the PC would continue to assist with expenditure on this essential community resource from the precept from time to time. It was noted that the fence to the rear of the hall (which is on PC land) is rotten and will need replacement soon.
Parish Clerk – The Clerk advised that he had received no replies to the article in the Warbler seeking a replacement following his resignation in November. He will put a further article in the Warbler and also circulate the vacancy to other nearby Clerks.
8.
Finance Matters
A written report from the Treasurer had previously been circulated.
Current balance of £12605.00 represents a healthy position for the council finances. However, already committed from this are Clerks wages of £1800 (to 31 March 2017), Dog Waste Bin £350, Grit Bins £535.13, contribution to fence at village hall of £1526.40 and an estimated contribution to VAS on Orford Road of up to £2000. This leaves a balance of c £6394.
The Clerk confirmed that he had submitted the written request for an unchanged precept for 2017-18.
TSD had previously been authorised to become a co-signatory on PC cheques. As he may be moving from the village it was agreed that TJ would become co-signatory in his place. RS to arrange.

9.
Planning Matters
The PC was pleased to note comment in the press that SCDC had approved its Site Allocation Plan for the next 10 years. None of these sites are in Bromeswell.
Heath Cottage, Sutton Road – the Clerk advised that he could find no record of having been notified of this application which was for a large annex building. The application had been refused by SCDC.
Barn House, Common Lane–  This non-material amendment had been approved by SCDC.
Church Farm House – Revised proposal for extension (supported by PC) approved by SCDC
Oakwood/St Audrys View, Sandy Lane – Propsal for sunroom (supported by PC) had been approved by SCDC.
Croft Cottage, Church Lane -  Reduction in height of beech hedge (supported by PC). Decision awaited.
Enforcement Proceedings – Concern was expressed about the possible use of the Barn on Summer Lane as a permanent residence was raised. It currently has restricted permission only for use as holiday home. In addition concerns about an existing lodge at Bromeswell Corner was raised. Again it appears to be being used for permanent residential occupation and has no planning permission as far as the PC is aware. Clerk to raise both of these with SCDC.
10.
Highways Matters
Community Speed Watch – Equipment recalibrated & ready for use. Shared between Tunstall, Rendlesham, Sutton, Bromeswell & Shottisham.
Vehicle Activated Speed Signs –  Clerk apologised for lack of progress with this due to afore mentioned domestic problems. 
School Lane Sign – Clerk confirmed that he had asked SCC Highways to replace the missing sign. However it appears they are not responsible for replacement. Clerk to investigate.
Grit Bins – Order to be placed with delivery to Treasurers home.
11.
Consultations
RS reported on the latest consultation from Sizewell C. He felt that EDF had not addressed issues raised in first consultation. While there is no direct impact on Bromeswell it was agreed that the Clerk would reply supporting the stance taken by SCC/SCDC.
IA reported on consultation from Suffolk Police on neighbourhood policing. Weekly reports on Neighbourhood Watch scheme would be missed but understands cost constraints.
12. 
Chairman’s Report
Nothing to report.
13.
Clerk’s Report
The Clerk updated the PC on the police crime report. Only 1 crime (anti-social behaviour on Orford Road) reported in Bromeswell in November. (Ufford 1, Eyke 1, Sutton Heath 1, Sutton 1,Melton 4). 

14.
Any Other Business
The issue of speeding cars in the village on very narrow lanes was again giving concern. As yet it has not been able to identify the car responsible.
15.
Date of next meeting

The next meeting will take place at the Village Hall Committee Room at 7.30pm on Monday 27 March  2017. 

